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* * * * * * * * * *

Chair Moore called the meeting to order at 7:50 a.m.  He described the resolution before the members today and asked for open discussion.  

Trustee David Ochoa (via telephone) expressed support for the local preference policy adopted by the Board early in the month and that the Board should reaffirm that policy.
Vice Chair Walter Hazlitt stated his intention to support the resolution before the Board as he felt it was in the best interest of the 22,000 students and that, to not do so, could threaten the College’s Middle States accreditation.  

Trustee Frank Trotta agreed with Trustee Hazlitt, emphasizing that the number one issue is the students’ wellbeing and that the College’s capital projects are able to move ahead.  
Trustee Ernie Mattace commented that having a member of the Legislature on the College’s RFP committee could well represent the students, taxpayers and citizens and should be sufficient.    
Chair Moore called the Board vote a “capitulation” to legislators’ demands and cannot be equated with agreement with the County’s position.  He said it is a matter of accomplishing the greater good of ensuring the construction of facilities deemed critical to the mission of the College and its students.  He emphasized that the Board’s action does not mean acceptance of a status quo relationship with the County, which does not yet understand how the County and College should work as partners.  

Secretary George Kane said he has seen many County Executives treat the College like just another department and the relationship has not changed one bit over the years.  He felt that the Trustees should make their own decisions and it had already adopted its own preference policy.  
Trustee McCarthy stated that the Board and administration should well understand what the ramifications are in the long term before a vote is taken.  

A motion to enter into Executive Session was seconded and unanimously approved.

* * * * * * * * * * 

 The meeting reconvened at approximately 8:25 a.m. Trustee McCarthy motioned to approve resolution 2008.38 and Trustee Mattace seconded it.  The roll call vote was as follows:
Trustee Mattace:  Yes as it is in the best interest of the College and its students.
Trustee Trotta:  Yes for the same reason.
Trustee Ware:  Yes for the same reason.
Trustee Alvarez-Groneman:  Yes as it benefits the students.
Trustee McCarthy:  Yes as it is in the best interest of the students but emphasized that the Board should be mindful of its independence.

Secretary Kane:  No as the Board has adopted its own preference policy and that power should lie with the trustees.
Vice Chair Hazlitt:  Yes, based on the negative aspects with what could happen and the needs of the students.  

Chair Moore:  Yes, albeit with unhappiness but it is in the best interests of the students.  
RESOLUTION NO. 2008.38    COMPLYING WITH THE COUNTY’S LOCAL PREFERENCE LAW

WHEREAS, the College acts as an economic engine for the County of Suffolk and the region and seeks to develop and promote businesses on Long Island, and

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Administrative Code §A4-13 (Local Preference Law) assists with these efforts, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the College will comply with Suffolk County’s Local Preference Law.

* * * * * * * * * *               

A motion to adjourn the meeting was seconded and approved unanimously.  

* * * * * * * * * *

The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be on Thursday, June 26, 2008 at 9 a.m. in Peconic 100 at the Eastern Campus of Suffolk County Community College.







Respectfully submitted,







George Kane, Secretary

